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The best home 
to be in is 
your own
Having Home Instead Senior Care 
help me around the 
house means I don’t 
have to go anywhere.

If, like Stanley, you would like to remain 
in your own home, we can help. 

homeinstead.co.uk/reigate  
or call 01737 529 793
Each Home Instead Senior Care® franchise office is independently 
owned and operated. Copyright © Home Instead Senior Care 2019.

COMPANIONSHIP  |  MEALS AND NUTRITION 

PERSONAL CARE  |  MEMORY CARE

PAChandyman

serv ces

Tel: 01342 843348 | 07711 939370 | www.pac-handyman.co.uk
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PAC Handyman Services is 
your local solution to everyday
building, maintenance and 
installation projects within 
the home and garden. 
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Monday 20th April 2020
7.30pm  -  Lloyd Hall

Speakers:
Alison Murphy

SES Water "Every Drop Counts"
William Mace

Tandridge D.C. "Climate Emergency Strategy"

There will also be short updates from 
a range of Outwood groups and societies including:-
WI; Lloyd Hall Management Committee; St. John’s Church;

Horticultural Society; MUGA Committee; 
Royal British Legion; Cricket Club and Outwood Film Club

 REFRESHMENTS WILL BE SERVED
If you have any questions either for the Parish Council

or for any of the speakers please advise
Lucinda Charlesworth, Parish Clerk

01342 843800                      parish.clerk@outwood.org

Twenty First 
Annual Village Meeting
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Rector's Ramblings
CHURCH NEWS

It feels strange sitting down to write this letter in time to 
meet the magazine printing deadlines with Easter four weeks 
away.  Strange because just at the moment so much seems to 
change in a day let alone in a month.  Just where will we be as 
individuals, as a local community, as a country and as a world 
in a month’s time?  There is so much uncertainty around at 
the moment.

But I cannot help but think of how, as I look ahead to Easter, 
the first disciples and followers of Jesus felt on that first Easter 
Day. Mark’s Gospel ends with an account of the women visiting 
the tomb and discovering it empty, with the final words of the 
Gospel being: 

 Trembling and bewildered, the women went out and fled from the tomb. 
 They said nothing to anyone, because they were afraid.

In fact, in all four Gospels ‘fear’ or ‘being afraid’ is mentioned at some point during the 
accounts of the first Easter.  And what did those followers do with their fear?  For one of 
them, Peter, his response was I’m going fishing (John 21:3).  A strange response one might 
think – what was Peter thinking and feeling when he said those words?  His life had been 
turned upside down – not just by what had happened in the last few days, but in the three 
years he had been with Jesus.  He’d seen Jesus briefly on the evening of the first Easter but 
now he was no longer to be seen and night was coming.  Peter was facing not just a real 
night but what St John of the Cross was later to call the Dark Night of the Soul, a time 
when faith seems dim and God seems far away.  He was afraid, he was confused, and he 
wasn’t sure what to believe any more.  And what did Peter do when he felt fear, confusion 
and doubt?  He went fishing.  He did what he knew he could do.  That was a good choice 
- both for him and for us when we feel such things.  He didn’t try to do what he couldn’t 
do, nor did he give up and do nothing. He simply got on with what he knew he could do.  

When Peter went fishing, on a superficial level he was simply carrying on with his routine 
before he’d met Jesus.  And when things hit us that throw us into fear, confusion or doubt, 
carrying on the routine of life, even at times when we don’t feel like it, is important. But 
it was more than that for Peter. It wasn’t just what he did, it was who he was.  He was 
a fisherman; his father would have been a fisherman. At a deeper level he was doing 
something that reminded him of who he was.  And in difficult times we need to do those 
things, be they to do with family, friends, hobbies or pastimes, that remind us of who we 
really are. 
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Revd Nicholas Calver 
The Rectory, 5 The Acorns, Smallfield RH6 9QJ

Email: nicholas.calver@btinternet.com                 Tel: 01342 842224

CHURCH NEWS

With love and prayers 

Nicholas

New Village 
Tea Towel

St John the Baptist have 
designed and produced a 

limited number of tea towels 
to celebrate 

St John’s 150th Anniversary. 
The tea towel includes original sketches, produced by three local artists, of the 
Church, The Lloyd Hall and The Windmill. 
If you would like one of our 100% natural cotton tea towels, for £5, please contact 
Rosie Yeldham, Church Warden.

All profits will go towards urgent tower repairs 
                    and the installation of a much-needed toilet in the church.                             

rosie.yeldham@gmail.com or 01342 844642

When the darkness lifted, his fishing had sustained Peter through the night.  Although it 
was not much good in terms of catching fish, it had brought him through the dark night of 
his soul.  He didn’t find God, but God found him – while out fishing the risen Jesus called 
to him from the shore.  Jesus came to where he was.  To put it another way (using a quote 
from a book called Rule for a New Brother by Henri Nouwen):

   To seek God means first of all to let yourself be found by Him.
   He is your God not because he is yours but because you are his.
   The question is not: How am I to find God?
   But: How am I to let myself be found by God?
   The question is not: How am I to know God?
   But: How am I to let myself be known by God?
   The question is not: How am I to love God? 
   But: How am I to let myself be loved by God?

With love and prayers as we journey through uncertain times together and look forward 
to celebrating the timeless truths of Easter

CHRISTMAS TREE STANDS
The Christmas tree festival seems a long way behind us, but there are still one 
or two tree stands out there.  So that we don’t lose track of them, please return 
them either to the Church, or if it’s easier, to my porch - Carillon, Bellwether Lane.

Many thanks, Helen Winter

Thank you to the National Trust Volunteers and Eleanor for helping me with branches that fell on 
my boundary in the recent storms.
The trees were Trust trees but in the storms fell onto my boundary fences and damaged them.
The volunteers arrived and cut them all up and repaired my fence - all with a smile - I had not even  
realised they were there and I would certainly have given coffee had I known.
I just owe a big big thank you - they were wonderful.

Joan
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D C Read Builders & Landscapers

‘Quality Workmanship’
01342 843023                                                   07706 467803                info@dcreadbuilders.vpweb.co.uk          

www.dcreadbuilders.co.uk

DO YOU NEED SOMEONE TO 
LOOK AFTER YOUR PETS 
WHILE YOU ARE AWAY?

Please contact Becca Hiscocks
I am happy to look after dogs, cats, 

rodents, reptiles, birds or fish.
Very reasonable rates.

07879 636210 / 01342 842213
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WE WILL REMEMBER THEM

ST. GEORGE’S DAY LUNCH

THE ROYAL BRITISH LEGION
OUTWOOD BRANCH

THURSDAY 23rd APRIL
12.30 for 1.00pm

THE BELL OUTWOOD
2-course lunch + coffee

£16.00
TO BOOK YOUR PLACE

Contact
Caroline Durance
01342 843063

or e-mail:
OutwoodRBL@hotmail.com

ALL VERY WELCOME
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his lor
dship

1 The High Street
Nutfield, Redhill,
Surrey RH1 4HH
crownvets.com 
t: 01737 822250

Opening times:
Monday - Friday
8.30am - 6.30pm
Saturday 
9am - 11.30am

Miss Nicola Williams
Mr Michael Taylor

Consultation by 
appointment

Veterinary Clinic Now OpenTreating  Your  Pets  Like  Royalty

Painting • Decorating
Guttering • Fencing • Gates • Lock fitting

Lawn care • Hedging • Tree pruning

No job too small

ACORN 
SERVICES

All aspects of home and garden maintenance

Call or text 07775 164853 or
01342 718729 for free estimate

PAUL RICHARDS 
UPHOLSTERY

All aspects of Upholstery 
and Re-Upholstery undertaken

Fabrics and Foams Available
Quality you CAN Afford

Traditional Workmanship by a Skilled Craftsman

All Upholstery Carried Out In Our Own Workshops

20 Years Experience
From Chairs to Chaise, Seats to Settees

Portfolio Available
Free Estimates and Advice

Trindles Farm, Plough Road, Smallfield, RH6 9JN

Phone/Fax: 01342 619277  
Mobile: 07949 510877

Paul.Richards.upholstery@gmail.com
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Elizabeth Dyke

OUTWOOD WI

MARCH MEETING
Spring is here and decorations of bright flowers brought a touch of sunshine (much 
needed!) to our March WI meeting at Lloyd Hall. We were happy to welcome 
a most striking-looking speaker this month: the artist Helen Pointer.  Helen 
began her art career as a portrait painter, but she now delights audiences by 
creating lively caricatures.  In the past she has had several well known subjects 
(including Prince Charles, Roger Bannister, Joan Collins) and she can create a 
large party portrait including forty people at one sitting!  She is also a popular 
addition to weddings and conferences, as well as entertaining the passengers on 
cruise liners.  We were treated to a demonstration on how to draw a face that is 
proportionally correct, but then we watched her manipulate the features and 52 
muscles of the human face to create an exaggerated expression which captured 
the subject perfectly.  She then added accessories to match the characters being 
presented: garden equipment, hats, drinks.  Several of our members were treated 
to her humorous interpretations accompanied by howls of appreciation from the 
audience.  Luckily, the subjects chosen were as pleased with the results as the 
rest of us… 
Helen has donated her fee to St. Catherine’s Hospice which we are always very 
happy to support. 

As the weather improves, we are planning some trips to local places of interest. 
Due to popular demand, we are also hoping to introduce some new monthly clubs 
as our membership and scope of interests increases.  Feel free to come and join 
the learning, friendship and laughter which are our backbone.
Our next meeting will be on Tuesday 7th April when we shall be enjoying some 
harmony singing from a barbershop group.
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Local Babysitter
available!
please contact 

Becca Hiscocks
07879 636210

email: 
helen@helenhiscocks.plus.com

CHIROPODIST
Mrs Suzanne Gasson

Registered member of the British Chiropody 
and Podiatry association

Hcpc registered

Home visits only
Tel: 01342 842439

Local teenager looking for;
Dog Walking, Dog Sitting, 

Baby Sitting, House Sitting, 
Gardening/Lawn Mowing, 

Car Washing 
and any other small jobs.

Please contact Patrick Smith
patchgymnast@aol.com

07884 121110
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NATURE WATCH

Mike F Johnson

With the sun rising ever higher in the sky, one of the very few benefits recently of the 
almost continual heavy showers of rain, interspersed with bright sunshine,  has been 
the regular appearance of rainbows.  Walking over the back fields with Tess just a few 

days ago we were caught in a sudden, heavy downfall and stopped to shelter up against the hedge.  
The sky was dark to the south western horizon but the strong wind, which arrived with the rain, 
quickly blew the clouds away and the sunshine burst through.  As I checked to make sure that the 
deluge was finished I looked up and my gaze was transfixed by one of those rare, perfect rainbows 
that curved upwards from the woods on Outwood Common, over the church and landed squarely 
enveloping Wasp Green Farm, with all the colours bright and clearly visible from one end to the 
other.  It was an absolute joy and this feeling is so beautifully captured in the opening line of William 
Wordsworth's poem My Heart Leaps Up:- 

   "My heart leaps up when I behold a rainbow in the sky."
(This same poem also contains the often quoted line "The Child is father of the man")

Daylight hours are getting longer and when the sun shines it is getting warmer.  In gardens cherry 
trees, magnolias, camellias. narcissi and snakes-head fritillaries  are coming into full flower, and out 
in the wider countryside the white blossom of blackthorns are beginning to brighten the woodland 
edges and hedge-lines. Five male Mallard ducks on a local pond are constantly pursuing one 
female and other birds are busily collecting nest building material. Roe deer are generally keeping 
themselves hidden but at this end of the village a number of people have complained about a new 
deer habit of chewing the emerging leaves of scillas and bluebells.  Another sign of spring appeared 
in mid March whilst sitting in the sunshine enjoying a late morning coffee - a peacock butterfly 
feeding on the blossom of Japanese cherry, Kojo No Mai - and there is so much more to come.

Continuing on the joys of an early spring, the Marsh Marigold 
(Caltha palustris), a native wild flower but more commonly seen 
locally around garden ponds, have bloomed earlier than usual. 
This flower which was in existence before the last Ice Age, is 
usually found on marshy ground or around pond and stream 
edges.  The plant has mid-green, fleshy leaves and bright yellow, 
buttercup shaped flowers, which are 4cms across. They also have 
a host of old dialect names such as Billy Buttons and Carlicups in 
Somerset; Crazy Lilies in Dorset; May Flowers in Wiltshire and 
Horse Blobs in Surrey and Northants.  "Blobs" is believed to derive 
from another dialect word "bleb" meaning blister and almost 
certainly refers to the fact that the plant contains a number of 
toxic substances and in particular the juice from the stem or roots causes blisters on the skin. 
As one of the first wild flowers to bloom in the early spring and one that cannot be missed it has 
been referred to in writings over the centuries.  It was listed and described in Gerard's Herbal of 
1597 and was referred to by both Shakespeare and Charlotte Bronte.  However, once again, it is one 
of our great poets Alfred Lord Tennyson who so beautifully captured the essence of the flowers in a 
line from his poem  The May Queen - 

"And the wild Marsh Marigold shines like fire in swamps and hollows gray"     
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Home or Office 
Desktop – Laptop – Network

Specialists
We Come to You!

On-site or pickup and return service

Fixed price repairs - 1000+ Clients       
25 yrs+ experience - No Fix No Fee 

Call Steve or Caroline  
01342 834267             

07771 666759
enquiries@sensiblepcsolutions.co.uk              

www.SensiblepcSolutions.co.uk 

KEEPING OUTWOOD 
BUG FREE FOR 16 YEARS

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 
 
 

 

                                                                                                                                                    
 

                Taxation & Accountancy services for: 
 

 Business Start Ups  Limited Companies 
 Individuals  Partnerships 

 

Call: 01737 224891             
www.cheeldwheelerandco.co.uk        

 
 

Cheeld Wheeler & Co  
                   CHARTERED CERTIFIED ACCOUNTANTS  
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CHARTERED DESIGNERS
PROJECT MANAGERS

Architecture   v Interior Design
Engineering   v Surveying

Town Planning   v   Project Management

For all aspects of building
design and construction

Contact Bill Morle FCSD MFPWS
01342 843336

email: bill@a-bdesigns.co.uk

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 
 
 

 

                                                                                                                                                    
 

                Taxation & Accountancy services for: 
 

 Business Start Ups  Limited Companies 
 Individuals  Partnerships 

 

Call: 01737 224891             
www.cheeldwheelerandco.co.uk        

 
 

Cheeld Wheeler & Co  
                   CHARTERED CERTIFIED ACCOUNTANTS  

 

 
       
 
 

Helgaz 
Flowers
Modern & Traditional Floristry

Flowers to suit all budgets
Weddings, Funerals

and all other occasions

01342 843777
helgazflowers@gmail.com
www.helgazflowers.co.uk

Please like us on xxx   
1b Wheelers Lane, Smallfield, Surrey RH6 9PT
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Care and companionship where 

peace of mind comes as standard

Help and support with a range of 

activities from one of the UK’s leading 
nursing and care agencies. We offer;

•Personal Care •Companionship

•Support with domestic tasks 
•Support with daily living 

•Nursing care •Specialist care 

•Assisting with shopping 
•Personal health budgets 

•Direct payments •Respite care

• Sleep on call • Waking nights

redhill@prestige-nursing.co.uk
Redhill 01737 221 818 

For further information on how you could adopt, foster, or sponsor 
a rescued dog from Greece - please contact Juliet on 01342 842683
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For more detailed meeting reports and any current planning applications please visit the 
website at www.outwood.org and click on Parish Council.

MARCH MEETING HIGHLIGHTS

Next Meeting: Tuesday 14th April at 8pm in the Church Room
ALL RESIDENTS ARE INVITED TO ATTEND THIS MEETINGS

 
Tandridge District Councillors – Cllr Keven Bourne talked about the provision for 
Gypsy and Traveller pitches in the Local Plan (LP) as the current number is inadequate. 
100% of the suggested sites affected are within Burstow, Horne and Outwood. The 
existing sites within Outwood might suggest Moats lane increase from two to four 
pitches and Green Lane increased from 14 to 26 
pitches. 21 new pitches are needed to satisfy 
the LP requirement. Last month’s TDC Council 
meeting agreed steps for the Council to tackle 
climate change across the district, including 
declaring a climate emergency.  

Neighbourhood Watch needs a new 
coordinator.  
Lloyd Hall - Password for Wi-Fi to be made 
available to hall users.  
Aviation & Transport Emergency runway 
has   potential to become Gatwick 2nd runway. 
 

The Climate Change Committee to make an application for feasibility study funding.  
 
Next meeting – Tuesday 14th April 
2020 8pm in the church room 
MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC ARE 
INVITED TO ATTEND THIS MEETING 

 
 For more detailed meeting reports and any current planning applications 
please visit the website at www.outwood.org and click on Parish Council         

Planning: There was some 
discussion around the planning 
application(s) for Toftrees at 
the west end of Millers Lane 
 

The National Trust are installing 
waymarking in time for the bluebell walk on 
the 12th of April. 
The volunteers continue to clear fallen trees. 
The hibernaculum project has been put on 
hold until the return of dry weather. 

MUGA & Wells field. New 
goal posts have been 
purchased and fixed in place. 
Surface needs another clean.  
 

Highways - Scotts Hill damaged 
road and signs to be reported and 
discussed options to prevent 
further damage to Dayseys Hill 
meadow. Both matters to be 
reported to SCC highways 
 

Annual Village Meeting in the Lloyd 
Hall on the 20th of April 

includes refreshments and a speaker on 
‘every drop counts’ about water saving. 

 

Annual Village Meeting in the Lloyd Hall
20th April 2020

includes refreshments 
Speakers on "Every Drop Counts" about water saving

and "Climate Emergency Strategy"
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CONTACT DETAILS

DISTRICT COUNCILLORS
Kevin Bourne  07963 833154
Harry Fitzgerald  01342 832475
Colin White  tbc
COUNTY COUNCILLOR
Rose Thorn   01342 836852
TANDRIDGE DISTRICT COUNCIL
General   01883 722000
Noise, dangerous structures, 
pest control, pollution, flooding, 
tree enforcement etc.
Amenity Services  0800 7834843
Abandoned cars, flytipping, 
graffiti or vandalism.
Rubbish collection BIFFA 01342 837346
Removal of unwanted vehicle 01883 732998

www.tandridge.gov.uk
SURREY COUNTY COUNCIL
General   03456 009009
Pot Holes   0300 200 1003
Verge Cutting  01342 837666

www.surreycc.gov.uk
MEMBER OF PARLIAMENT
Claire Coutinho
Email: claire.coutinho.mp@parliament.uk
House of Commons (Direct Line) 020 7219 7643
Constituency Office Oxted 01883 715782
MEP
Daniel Hannan  020 7222 9000

GATWICK AIRPORT NOISELINE
(Freephone)  0800 393070

REDHILL AERODROME NOISELINE
Please copy any response received  01737 888123
using this Noiseline to the Parish Clerk

NATIONAL TRUST
Harewoods Estate Office 01342 843225
Lead Ranger - Mark Richards  - 07770 887679
Area Ranger - Eleanor Yoxhall - 07769 885991

www.nationaltrust.org.uk

LLOYD HALL
Booking Secretary
Jo-Ann Harvey  07435 882640
E-mail: lloydhall.outwood@hotmail.co.uk
Management Committee Secretary
Jane Forbat   01342 842834
E-mail: lhmc@lloydhall.org

POLICE
Emergency Attendance  999
Report non-urgent incidents 101

Crime Prevention Advice
Mark Howells

E-mail: mark.howells@surrey.pnn.police.uk
Tandridge Safer Neighbourhood Team 
E-mail: tandridge@surrey.pnn.police.uk

Neighbourhood Specialist Officer (NSO)
PC 40300 Kevin Stimson

Tel: 101 or M: 07720 061363
Email: kevin.stimson@surrey.pnn.police.uk

PCSO 12437 Conrad Cheeseman
Tel; 101

Email: Cheeseman12437@surrey.pnn.police.uk
PCSO 13539 Stuart Wren

TeL: 101 or  M: 07720 050768
Email: stuart.wren@surrey.pnn.police.uk

USEFUL NUMBERS:
PEST CONTROL (Rats, wasps etc.)
Balcombe Pest Control 01444 811916
BIFFA Special Collections 01883 712333
                                                     (Option 2)  
Fridges, Freezers, Furniture etc.

PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS
Meetings are held each month except August and December 

Held in the Church Room, Wasp Green Lane at 8.00pm

PARISH CLERK
Lucinda Charlesworth E-mail: parish.clerk@outwood.org 01342 843800
   Brightleigh House, Millers Lane, Outwood, Surrey RH1 5PZ

PARISH COUNCILLORS
Mary Baldock  Planning & National Trust   mary.baldock@outwood.org  842358
Barry Gosling  Planning & Lloyd Hall       barry.gosling@     ..  01293 775216 
Jane Howard  Chair - Footpaths & Bridleways      jane.howard@outwood.org  842456
Nick Wyer  Vice Chair - Roads & Verges, Wells Field  nick.wyer@outwood.org  841664
Rosie Yeldham  Community Matters                rosie.yeldham@outwood.org  844642

 
Tandridge District Councillors – Cllr Keven Bourne talked about the provision for 
Gypsy and Traveller pitches in the Local Plan (LP) as the current number is inadequate. 
100% of the suggested sites affected are within Burstow, Horne and Outwood. The 
existing sites within Outwood might suggest Moats lane increase from two to four 
pitches and Green Lane increased from 14 to 26 
pitches. 21 new pitches are needed to satisfy 
the LP requirement. Last month’s TDC Council 
meeting agreed steps for the Council to tackle 
climate change across the district, including 
declaring a climate emergency.  

Neighbourhood Watch needs a new 
coordinator.  
Lloyd Hall - Password for Wi-Fi to be made 
available to hall users.  
Aviation & Transport Emergency runway 
has   potential to become Gatwick 2nd runway. 
 

The Climate Change Committee to make an application for feasibility study funding.  
 
Next meeting – Tuesday 14th April 
2020 8pm in the church room 
MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC ARE 
INVITED TO ATTEND THIS MEETING 

 
 For more detailed meeting reports and any current planning applications 
please visit the website at www.outwood.org and click on Parish Council         

Planning: There was some 
discussion around the planning 
application(s) for Toftrees at 
the west end of Millers Lane 
 

The National Trust are installing 
waymarking in time for the bluebell walk on 
the 12th of April. 
The volunteers continue to clear fallen trees. 
The hibernaculum project has been put on 
hold until the return of dry weather. 

MUGA & Wells field. New 
goal posts have been 
purchased and fixed in place. 
Surface needs another clean.  
 

Highways - Scotts Hill damaged 
road and signs to be reported and 
discussed options to prevent 
further damage to Dayseys Hill 
meadow. Both matters to be 
reported to SCC highways 
 

Annual Village Meeting in the Lloyd 
Hall on the 20th of April 

includes refreshments and a speaker on 
‘every drop counts’ about water saving. 
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Note: 315 stops (and drops off) 
anywhere in the village when hailed.  
For simplicity the times are given for 

Millers Lane.
Please make timing adjustments 

for stopping elsewhere.

OFFICE OF THE POLICE & CRIME 
COMMISSIONER FOR SURREY

OUTWOOD’S 
PUBLIC TRANSPORT

315 Cruiser Service
Times to and from Redhill, but this bus also 

goes to Dormansland via Smallfield

 Monday to Friday only
 Leaves Millers Lane  07.48
    10.25
    13.50

 The 10.25 and 13.50 buses also go 
 to East Surrey Hospital via Redhill.
 Buses leave the hospital at 12.15 
 and 17.05 to return to Outwood.

 Leaves Redhill Bus Station 09.00
    12.25
    17.15
             Fridays only 15.37

 On school days there are also 
 buses from Millers Lane at 07.45

Buses4U
 Bookings and information: 01883 732791
 Website:  www.buses4u.org.uk

Bus passes are valid for Tandridge District 
Council residents but not for Reigate and 

Banstead DC residents.

Information provided by 
Outwood Parish Council E&OE

With the clocks going 
forward, we'll be out again 
during the next few months 
to cover our Speedwatch 

monitoring sites which Surrey 
Police have re-approved.

We could still do with another 
volunteer or two if you think 
you can help from time to 

time. 

KNOW YOUR LIMITS...
Nigel Shaw 842743

COMMUNITY 
SPEEDWATCH

The public can contact the Office of the Police and 
Crime Commissioner in the following ways:
Telephone:  01483 630 200
Email: SurreyPCC@surrey.police.uk
Website: www.surrey-pcc.gov.uk
Twitter: www.twitter.com/@SurreyPCC
Post:	 Office	of	the	Police	and	Crime	
 Commissioner for Surrey
	 PO	Box	412,	Guildford,	GU3	1BR

David Munro
Police and Crime Commissioner 
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St John the Baptist, Outwood
Services and activities for April

Palm Sunday, 5 April
10 am  Benefice Service of Holy Communion with palms  
  and dramatised reading of the Gospel at  
  Burstow Church

Maundy Thursday, 9 April
  7 pm  A special service and vigil in Smallfield Church  
  Hall, Redehall Road, Smallfield

Good Friday, 10 April
  2 pm  Good Friday Liturgy at Horne Church
  3 pm  Tea and hot cross buns in Smallfield Church  
  Hall, together with all-age craft activities

Easter Eve, 11 April
  8 pm  Easter Vigil and Lighting of New Fire at  
  Outwood Church

Easter Day, 12 April
  7 am  Early Easter service on Outwood Common
11 am  Holy Communion at Outwood Church

Saturday, 18 April
  2-4 pm  Afternoon teas in Outwood Churchyard

Sunday 19 April
11 am  Holy Communion at Outwood Church

St John the Baptist, Outwood is part of the Windmill United Benefice
with St Mary the Virgin, Horne and St Bartholomew, Burstow

Rector: Nicholas Calver (01342 842224; nicholas.calver@btinternet.com)

Please note these services and activities may need to change according 
to coronavirus guidelines. For up-to-date information, please check the 

website, www.windmillchurches.co.uk, the church noticeboard or contact the 
churchwardens Nick Case-Green (842373) or Rosie Yeldham (844642)
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DIARY OF EVENTS

 OUTWOOD VILLAGE WEBSITE
www.outwood.org

The website Diary page, maintained by Outwood News, lists all village 
events (of which we are aware) taking place up to a year in advance.  

Why not take a look to avoid a clash of dates!

APRIL
Tuesday 7th  WI MEETING 'Catra' Barber Shop Group
   2.30pm - Lloyd Hall
Friday 10th  OUTWOOD FILM CLUB  "The Good Liar"
   7.30 for 8.00pm - Lloyd Hall 
Sunday 12th  EASTER DAY
Sunday 19th  BLUEBELL WALK - SCH  (See page 27)
   2pm - National Trust Car Park Outwood Common
Monday 20th  ANNUAL VILLAGE MEETING
   7.30pm - Lloyd Hall

MAY 
Friday 1st  OUTWOOD FILM CLUB  
   7.30 for 8.00pm - Lloyd Hall 
Tuesday 5th  WI MEETING
Friday 8th  75th ANNIVERSARY OF VE DAY
   12.30-5.00pm - Lloyd Hall
   FREE ENTRY WITH THIS EDITION OF OUTWOOD NEWS
   Beacon Lighting on common 9.00pm
   

ALL EVENTS SUBJECT TO CHANGE DEPENDANT 
UPON  PUBLIC HEALTH ADVICE
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Love Lloyd Hall 50/50 Club
   1st Prize  Ticket no: 32      £72.50
   2nd Prize  Ticket no: 31  £43.50
   3rd Prize  Ticket no: 10  £29.00
For details of the 50/50 club contact Robin Kirkland - robin@boralo.com

LLOYD  HALL 

Credit cards 
accepted

 PLUMBING   &   BATHROOMS
• Plumbing • Boiler • Bathroom – Installations & Maintenance
• Accessible Bathroom Adaptions • Wet Rooms • Cloakrooms

• Electrics, Plastering, Carpentry, Tiling, Decorating & General Maintenance
• Boiler Service • Landlord Gas Safety Inspections • Powerflushing

FREE ESTIMATES & ADVICE call 07850 373955 or 01737 823888
www.homewoodheating.co.uk

166988
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Consultations Monday to Saturday 
9am - 7pm

24 hour care at our Redhill surgery  
by our own team of vets and nurses.

Gayton Veterinary Group
www.gayton.co.uk

Gayton House,  
40 Hatchlands Road,
Redhill, Surrey RH1 6AT

01737 761475

7 South Parade,  
Horley Row,
Horley, Surrey RH6 8BH

01293 771560

CHRIS ANDREWS 
GARDEN MAINTENANCE

CITY & GUILDS HORTICULTURE

GRASS CUTTING, 
HEDGE CUTTING,

TREE & SHRUB PRUNING,
BEDS & BORDERS WEEDED 
& MAINTAINED, PLANTING,

GENERAL CLEARING & TIDYING
ESTABLISHED 20 YEARS 

REFERENCES AND PHOTOS AVAILABLE

CALL CHRIS 
TEL. 01342 841583   

MOB. 07810 748852
4 WHITEWOOD COTTAGES, WHITEWOOD LANE, 

HORNE, RH9 8JR

WANT TO ADVERTISE IN 
OUTWOOD NEWS?

Please contact 
John Mankelow:   
01342 842764

or e-mail:   
anne.morle@outwood.org

BABYSITTING
Reliable 16 year 

old girl from 
Outwood 

available for 
babysitting.

Please contact Keeva Martin
07821 736059

keeva@family-martin.co.uk
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S. Martin 
Garden Care
Specialist in the Pruning 

and Maintenance of plants

R.H.S Diploma in Horticulture

Member of Gardeners Guild

Please call 

07443 415541

www.simonagombar.com
UPHOLSTERY * CURTAINS * INTERIORS
BESPOKE FURNITURE * RESTORATION

New feather and foam cushion interiors
Fabric orders taken

Foam cut to size
Many fabric ranges to choose from including

Romo, Villa Nova, Sanderson, Morris & Co, Anna French and Thibaut

4 REDEHALL ROAD, SMALLFIELD, SURREY RH6 9QL

01342 843482
SIMON@SIMONAGOMBAR.COM
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BRITISH HEART FOUNDATION 
LONDON TO BRIGHTON BIKE RIDE

Bake Sale
Profits benefit the Love the Lloyd Hall Fund

Sunday June 21st, 2020
From early until about 1:00

We need your help.  The Bike Ride is a fantastic opportunity for Outwood to raise 
funds for our village hall.  With your help, we can turn a small contribution from 
you and your neighbours into about £1,000 profit for the Lloyd Hall on the day.  

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED:  If you can spare some time on either Wednesday 17th 
June or Sunday 21st June, we need volunteers.  

On the 17th we will have a massive “bulk bake” at the Lloyd Hall from 11 am 
until 5 pm, split into two 3 hour shifts, we will need about 5 volunteers for each 
shift.  Come help with the measuring, stirring and inevitable washing up!  Very 
social gathering and a great way to meet people if you are new to the village.  
(Obviously if you can’t stay for the whole 3 hours, any time helping will be greatly 
appreciated.)

On the 21st we will need volunteers on the stall or to walk around the grounds 
of the Dog and Duck selling from a tray.  If you have never helped on the day, it 
is great fun.  The atmosphere is fantastic and many of the regular cyclists look 
forward to our flapjacks every year.
CONTACT:

Michelann Pollard on 01342 841601 or 07845 154862
ukmikie@hotmail.co.uk 

THANK YOU
I wish to set on record my most grateful thanks to all who prepared such an enjoyable 
surprise for my 90th Birthday.
I should like to thank Paul Daniels in particular,  aided by Caroline Durance,  for 
arranging the most unexpected presentation from the Surrey Royal British Legion 
and for organising so many folks who I am privileged to call my friends,  to attend the 
party.   
Doubtless there are several others,  unknown to me,  who contributed to the enjoyment 
and especially Mary Peters who,  I believe,  made the delicious Birthday Cake.
Thank you all  -  thank you very much,  for giving me such a thoroughly enjoyable 
party that will remain in my memory for ever.

Julian
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OUTWOOD CLIMATE CHANGE COMMITTEE – UPDATE
The committee have made progress on the two initiatives that generated most 
interest from those who attended the successful public meeting last November.  
Following the approval of our pre-application submission by the South East 
Energy Hub, we can now progress the first of these by applying for a grant from 
the Rural Community Energy Fund.  This will pay for a feasibility study to explore 
the implications of a renewable energy source for the village, thereby reducing 
our carbon footprint. 
Carbon Smart, an organisation who are highly experienced in this field, have 
put us in contact with Swaffham Prior, a rural community in Cambridgeshire with 
broadly comparable aims. They are just over a year away from connecting their 
first houses to their renewable network and you can find out more by visiting 
their website www.heatingswaffhamprior.co.uk.  In parallel, we are developing an 
invitation to tender, and will invite three organisations to submit their proposals 
to conduct the feasibility study which will include technical options, benefits, 
finances, operation and scheduling.  We anticipate this will take a number of 
months and will share the outcome with the Outwood Community in a public 
meeting to receive feedback and comments. 
Our second initiative focuses on the recycling of waste items that are not currently 
acceptable through the council recycling facilities. Again, we are drawing on 
the experience of other communities who have successfully done this, and will 
keep you updated via the outwood.org website and our facebook page – www.
facebook.com/Outwood-Climate-Change-Community
We would strongly encourage others in the community to progress some of the 
other ideas proposed at the meeting - which included tree planting, composting, 
community grow your own and a repair shop.  
If you want to get involved in anyway please contact us through the facebook 
page or directly to climate.change@outwood.org.



28

Building and Electrical Services

‘Which’ Approved

Extension

Domestic, Commercial and Industrial Part P compliant.

Find me on ‘Trading Standards’ and ‘Which Trusted Traders’ websites 
where reputation and reliability matters.

Contact  in Outwood 

01342 844642  -  07801 519789     chris@yeloshield.co.uk

www.yeloshield.co.uk

OUTWOOD 
NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH
NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH 
NEEDS YOU!!
I have been the village’s Neighbourhood Watch Coordinator for a 
number of years now and the time has come to step down from this 
role.  Therefore I’m looking for someone to take over the role.  

I think Neighbourhood Watch is a valuable information tool for 
communities like ours, to counter crime and antisocial behaviour.  
The role of coordinator is rewarding and interesting but not onerous. 

If you’re interested or would like more information, please get in 
touch.

Jane Howard
 janeweston899@btinternet.com        01342 842456         07753 602656      
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Building and Electrical Services

‘Which’ Approved

Extension

Domestic, Commercial and Industrial Part P compliant.

Find me on ‘Trading Standards’ and ‘Which Trusted Traders’ websites 
where reputation and reliability matters.

Contact  in Outwood 

01342 844642  -  07801 519789     chris@yeloshield.co.uk

www.yeloshield.co.uk

For three consecutive Wednesdays in February, (believe it or not), the weather smiled 
down on us enabling the Outwood Volunteers and I to crack on with pond restoration by 
Little Elm Bungalow on Outwood Common.

We felled several oaks on the south side to allow more light into the pond. This will 
stimulate plant and invertebrate growth leading to a much healthier body of water. The 
felled trees will be put to good use. When the ground dries out we are going to use them 
to build Toad Hall, otherwise known as an amphibian hibernaculum. In a nutshell, that’s a 
mound of logs covered with a geotextile sheet followed by a layer of earth for insulation 
against the worst of our winter temperatures. Toads, frogs and newts should safely see 
out many winters in our hibernaculum.

We also commissioned a contractor to de-silt around a third of the pond. We wouldn’t have 
wanted to de-silt the whole thing at once. It’s important to leave two thirds as valuable 
habitat to re-colonise the third we cleared out.

If you have a pond, think about building a small hibernaculum somewhere in your garden. 
It really helps our cold blooded garden friends to get through the winter. Numbers of 
amphibians are declining, so every little helps. Give me a call if you’d like any help or 
advice.

And news hot off the press, as of 29 Feb, there’s frogspawn in the pond, for which the 
volunteers and I take full credit!!

Toot Toot, as Mr Toad would say!
 

Andrew Wright - National Trust Countryside Manager 07770 887682
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•  For Boys and Girls aged 6 to 13 
•  Friendly atmosphere,  
•  Beautiful surroundings 
•  Exceptional facilities,  
•  Qualified coaches 
•  Committed to ensure all children 

will have an opportunity to play 
competitive cricket 

•  All equipment provided 

Contact  
Academy@outwoodcricket.club 

 www.outwoodcricket.club 

OUTWOOD CRICKET 
ACADEMY 

Sponsored	by	

2020 Academy - Now enrolling 
Starts  

Thursday 23rd April 2020 6.30-8pm 

     Outwood All Stars 
•  All Stars gives girls and boys aged 5 to 8 the 

 chance to play, learn great skills and make new friends 
•  8 week course starting Thursday 21st May 2020 6.30-7.15pm 
 
Enroll at : https://allstarscricket.co.uk/outwoodcc 
Or via : www.outwoodcricket.club 
Or contact : info@outwoodcricket.club 
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  Bluebell Walk 
Sunday 19th April                      

Teas and home-made cales.
Come along for an afternoon walk through beautiful                     
woodlands followed by teas at the cricket pavilion.

FROM NATIONAL TRUST CAR PARK
OUTWOOD COMMON 2pm      

Families Welcome       Dogs on leads
 DONATIONS to St Catherine’s Hospice

Teas served at CRICKET PAVILION by kind permission of OCC
 for details: Angie, 01342 843718 

The Roaring 20s Picnic Summer Ball
Saturday 20th June

Lloyd Hall, Brickfield Lane, Outwood

Join us for the event of the year!
Welcome drinks served from 7pm

  Live music performed by the brilliant dance band Perfidia.                                                                     
Tables of 10 guests -  £45 per person.
Guests provide their own picnic dinner.

Beautifully decorated hall, tables and marquee.              
Tickets are selling fast!  Only a few tables remaining. 

For tickets, contact Laura on 01342 843228 
or by email, stch@alchemists.me.uk
        Dress code: Dress to Impress!

      All proceeds to the Hospice.

	
	

Burstow Friends of St. Catherine’s Hospice
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WANT TO ADVERTISE IN 
OUTWOOD NEWS?
This space is just £70 p.a.

- only £7 per edition!

For more information 
and to check availability

please contact 
John Mankelow:   
01342 842764

or 
Anne Morle:

01342 843336
anne.morle@outwood.org

Outwood Horticultural Society

DATES FOR THE 2020 DIARY

    Plant Sale                            Saturday 9th May
  Early Summer Show   Saturday 27th June
  Garden Stroll              Spring flowers? tba
  Main Summer Show   Sunday 6th September
  AGM      Thursday 12th November

PHOTOGRAPHIC CLASSES FOR THE MAIN SHOW
   ‘Only Natural’                         ‘Expressions’
   ‘Love’     ‘Motion’

Children’s Class ‘My Best Friend’

Contact	
  Pat	
  or	
  Adam	
  Carter
info@fusilierelectrical.co.uk

PART	
  P	
  CERTIFIED	
  	
  	
  	
  

NICEIC	
  APPROVED

www.fusilierelectrical.co.uk

01342	
  843883	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  
07711	
  478890
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NOTE:  Please submit copy either as finished artwork (a PDF of the correct size) or, 
if using WORD, in the simplest form.  Please avoid using text boxes.  

OUTWOOD NEWS COPY DATES
         ISSUE                                 COPY DATE

We hold a Coffee Morning at Lloyd Hall 
every Wednesday from 10.45 to 12 noon

Everybody is very welcome to come along and make 
some new friends whilst enjoying real coffee 

and homemade cake
- only £3 for as much coffee & cake as you can manage.

Contact	
  Pat	
  or	
  Adam	
  Carter
info@fusilierelectrical.co.uk

PART	
  P	
  CERTIFIED	
  	
  	
  	
  

NICEIC	
  APPROVED

www.fusilierelectrical.co.uk

01342	
  843883	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  
07711	
  478890

 
 May 2020     17th April
 June 2020     15th May
 July 2020     12th June 
 August & September 2020   17th July
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IN 

OUTWOOD NEWS?
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and to check availability
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01342 842764
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01342 843336
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www.outwoodcricket.club

AWARDWINNINGOUTDOORSPACES
www.we-love-plants.co.uk

01883744020

outwood 

Redhill | Oxted | Wimbledon | Teddington | Woking | Camberley 

harrops-hepburn.co.uk 01883 723712

It can be tricky when you are making major decisions in your 
life to know where to start. Providing legal advice is about 
understanding your perspective and exploring your concerns 
to help find the right solution for you. 

Writing, changing and 
challenging a Will

Trusts and estate admin

Buying and selling property

Divorce and relationship  
break down

FOR YOU AND 
YOUR FAMILY

Wills and power of attorney

Trusts and estate administration

Buying and selling property

Divorce and relationship breakdowns

Resolving disputes

Managing your business

FOR YOU AND YOUR 
FAMILY


